
Hay Lakes ECS Meeting

January 25, 2022

Zoom

Call to Order

Pam Richie calls meeting to Order 7:06pm

Attendance

Marie Stratuliak (ECS Coordinator), Pam Richie (President), Mike DeJong (Treasurer),
Jenny DeJong (Vice President), Sheila Zetsen (Secretary), Addie Hobbins (Teacher),
Cory Zetsen, Karen Prinse, Elise Schultz, Jenny Crendall, Melissa Louder

Adopt Agenda – Additions or deletions

Pam added Field Trips to new business.  Addie motions to accept the agenda as
presented. Jenny D seconds. All in favour. MC.

Treasurer’s Report
1. Financial report: Chequing account $28,385.00 Savings account
$23,622.00
2. Fundraising: Christmas Greenery - $500.00

3.   The Puff grant is delayed but coming soon.

Melissa motions to accept the treasurer’s report as presented. Karen seconds. All in
favour. MC.

Coordinator’s Report
1. Registration for fall – now open for next fall 2022 at Hay Lakes ECS.
Age 5 by December 31st.  Registration forms are on the website or contact
Marie for more info.



Teacher’s Report
1. Field Trip Rebook – Indoor Playground rescheduled for February
2. Report Cards – will be sent home late February. Addie will be
offering parent teacher interviews.
3. School Photos – will be taken in the spring and families will be
provided with a digital copy.
4. Valentine’s Day – this year cards are allowed to be brought to class.
5. Learning update – Reading program got sent home. Continuing
letter practice. Learning about feelings. Review on numbers and letters.

Old Business
1. Next fundraiser – Pam is waiting to hear back from Irving Meats. More
info to come.

New Business

1. Field Trips – field trips will continue happening in the coming months. More
info will be sent out as the field trips get confirmed. If parents have any concerns they
can contact Marie or Pam.

Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday,  March 10th at 7pm

Adjournment: Pam adjourned meeting at 7:25pm


